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LETTER FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT
Dear South Seneca Central School District  
Community Members,

Our timeline for the large capital project at South 
Seneca approved by voters in December 2022 has 
now reached the construction phase. Over the next 
few months, we will begin to see an impact in Ovid, 
and by summer time, in Interlaken as well. Here is what 
to expect:

FEBRUARY  
Construction begins at the future site of the new 
Transportation Facility, meaning the student parking 
lot at the north end of the Ovid campus will be closed. 
We’ll see temporary fencing go up around the site, and 
steady progress through all of the calendar year 2024 
as the new facility is built from the ground up. 

SPRING 
Our capital outlay project this year is to replace the 
electronic sign in front of the Middle-High School, and 
the goal is to have the new sign in place by summer 
time. There will be some disruption in that corner of the 
front of the school as the weather gets warmer.

SUMMER 
The bulk of our construction on both campuses will 
take place this summer, as we work on the secure 
entryways in each building, continue the full scope of 
work at the Middle-High School, and address the full 
campus drainage issues we’ve struggled with for years 
in Interlaken. The goal of doing summer construction is to 
make disruptions to our regular programs as minimal as 
possible, and we will provide more specific updates as 
we get closer to June, July, and August. We have plans 
to replace the electronic sign in Interlaken as well, during 
the 2024-25 school year. 

Please notice the yellow button labeled ‘Capital 
Project 2022-24’ on the front page of our website at 
southseneca.org and visit often as we capture regular 
updates there. We will of course be using the live feed 
on our South Seneca mobile app, as well as more 
targeted messages to groups on Parent Square. 

Don’t hesitate to reach out to either Main Office, or 
the District Office along the way to get your specific 
questions answered, and we’ll look forward to brining 
these important improvements to the district. Thank you in 
advance for your patience through construction!

Stephen Parker Zielinski 
Superintendent
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ELEMENTARY SCHOOL GENERAL TIMELINE

Parking Lot Renovations (7/1/24–8/30/24)

Generator Replacement (8/5/24 – 8/16/24)

Sidewalk Renovations (8/5/24 – 8/30/24)

Drainage Improvements (7/1/24–8/30/24)
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HIGH SCHOOL GENERAL TIMELINE

New Bus Garage (2/12/24 – 12/27/24)

Loading Dock Site 
Work & Concrete  
(7/1/24 – 7/26/24)

Pillar 
Replacement 
(7/8/24 – 8/2/24)

Old Bus Garage Demolition Parking Lot and Driveway (2/3/24 – 8/15/24)

Temporary Parking (Staff & Students)


